
CityU College of Business x Hong Kong Academy for Gifted Education—
Summer Programme 2020 

 

This summer, CityU’s College of Business (CB) collaborated with The Hong Kong Academy for 
Gifted Education (HKAGE). Under CityU’s Talents, Aspiration and Excellence (TAE) 
Programme, they offered two business programs to gifted secondary school students. The two 
programmes, (A) Future Finance in a Smart City—Tech and Data Analytics and (B) Information 
Technology in Business and Commerce, aim to prepare gifted secondary school students for 
university and give them a taste of CB.  

The programmes were conducted online via Zoom with around 40 young talents participating. As 
part of Program (B) Information Technology in Business and Commerce, Dr. Raymond Wong 
from the Department of Accountancy delivered two lectures (“Accounting: Tool to Fool?” and 
“Forward-looking Taxation Policies”) on 17 July and 30 July 2020. 

Students learned about multidisciplinary tax policies around the world and the relevance of 
taxation to people’s daily lives. Dr. Wong also talked about ethical issues in the accounting 
profession and explained how accounting has become a part of business practices. Business failure 
cases were also discussed to highlight the importance of professional and ethical standards in the 
accounting profession to protect the wealth of society.  

We are happy to have spent this summer with this group of talented young minds! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


